NEWTON KYME CUM TOULSTON PARISH COUNCIL

DRAFT
Minutes of the Extraordinary Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 13 January 2020 at 18.30 hrs in St Andrew’s Church,
Newton Kyme

Present: Councillors A Jennings, R Cornforth, ] Watson, D Johnson, W Hibbs
Clerk: Vivienne Skinner

Two members of the public were present. They wished to raise concerns on behalf of residents of the Southbank development
with the recent decision to implement a 40 mph speed restriction on the A659. There are concerns that the placement of the
signage will not give adequate warning for motorists to reduce their speed. There is also a view (raised by another resident)
that the speed restriction should include the junctions of Croft Road and Watson Lane with the A659.

Clir. Hibbs responded on behalf of the Council. He has been in contact with the Highways Dept. and advised that the Clerk to the
Parish Council will be informed of the date for the placement of the road signage. Clirs. Will then be able to attend to discuss
with the contractors.

While the Council understand the concerns of residents, their view is that the new speed restriction should go ahead and any
further concerns will be raised once the signage is in place and the impact of the restriction can be monitored.

01/20 Apologies
To receive and record apologies for absence
Apologies received from Clirs E Wilson, B Hall
Resolved: Apologies accepted

02/20 Declarations of Interest
To receive and record any declarations of interest
None declared.

03/20 To review the planning application for 2019/1309/HPA — Proposed two storey side extension - 29 Papyrus
Villas, Newton Kyme, and agree a response.
Resolved: The Council has no objections. The Clerk will write to Selby Planning informing them of the
decision.

04/20 Date of next meeting
The ordinary Parish Council meeting on Monday 24 February 2020

The meeting closed at 19:00 hrs.



